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 Student Government Association Minutes
February 24, 2015

I. ROLL CALL: Brandon Trafford, Ashley Deleon, Dana Hopf, and Marisa Russo were absent. Rose Feraro and Anthony Fattmann were excused          

II. APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM February 17, 2015: Minutes were approved.      

III. PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  Rebecca DiVico
Tonight our speaker is Cynthia Siegler the Director of International Programs.  
1. Cynthia Siegler: Hi everybody. How many of you have studied abroad, done a short-term course abroad, or done national student exchange? I need to increase those numbers. You have available to you, all things included, over 800 study abroad opportunities. When our office was established in 2008, when the globe was put in the middle of campus, we only had 13 programs. Like I said, we now have over 800 available. The opportunities are limitless.
2. In terms of cost, we do have programs that would cost the exact same as attending Westfield State University. You can do an exchange through our student exchange program in Poland, China, and Germany. We charge you the regular Westfield State University tuition and fees, so you get a regular bill and your financial aid and scholarship packages all apply to that cost still. You just pay room and board to the host school. The program in the southern area of Poland charges you nothing for room and board. You get a shared apartment and you get two meals per week at the local restaurant at zero cost to you. You would only be paying Westfield fees. It’s the least expensive study abroad program for a semester or an entire academic year. Courses are offered in English through their English department.
3. You also have the opportunity, after you graduate, to apply to be a Teaching Assistant to one of the English professors there. In that program, you get a monthly stipend, a housing grant, and the two meals at the local restaurant. You are immersed with the other international students at that campus. You accompany them on all their excursions and you get paid. So, it’s a really good opportunity for someone who doesn’t really know exactly what he or she wants to do after they graduate but they know that they would like to travel. The college is very central in Europe and you are able to be in Germany in about two hours or in Italy in about four by train. It’s a really great location and opportunity.  
4. We also have an exchange program in China. We have students here at Westfield State University taking the Mandarin language course. So, it makes that they’re interested to continue studying in Chinese. But, if you wanted to continue learning in English, there is a college in Su Hi, China. There are actually three colleges in China where all of the instruction is in English and all of the faculties are international. So, your comfort level is going to be increased because you can take all of your courses in English but if you want to take a language course in Mandarin, you can do that. But, its location is also great. It’s part of the Chinese Riviera so there is palm trees right there. There are beaches. It is right opposite Hong Kong. It’s a 70-minute ferry ride from Hong Kong to Su Hi. And Hong Kong is an amazing island. That program is really well received. Our students are very comfortable there. Again, you get Westfield State University tuition and fee bill, you pay their room and board, but room and board there is several thousand dollars cheaper than room and board here. That offsets the airfare for you to get there.
5. Another program is in Bei-Jing, the capital of China. Again, a normal Westfield tuition and fee bill, and the room and board fee is again cheaper there than here. There, I would recommend, if students are interested in studying Mandarin or Cantonese intensively, I’d recommend that school. There are courses offered in English, but not as many. Certainly, the language of instruction across the board is not English. So, we would recommend that to you.
6. For Business Management and Computer Science majors, we have a brand new exchange program in Germany. It’s a direct department-to-department exchange. It is a proscribed curriculum that their students take when they are here and our students take when they are there. The classes are taught in English and there are intensive German courses available. Again, same thing with tuition and fees. It’s a great opportunity.
7. We are trying to add more exchange programs every year. Exchange programs are the least expensive programs for our students to study abroad. So, we are mindful that nobody is independently wealthy that attends this University and we are trying to find ways to give you that study abroad experience without having it cost you an arm and a leg or make you take out thousands and thousands of extra dollars in student loans.
8. In the pipeline is a possibility of the University of the Bosporus in Istanbul, Turkey. President Preston’s family actually established that University back in the 1800s. It was called Rogers College originally. She and I are working on setting up an exchange program there. Even if there wasn’t an exchange program set up, their tuition and fees are thousands less than ours. You would just have to add housing in. But, we are trying to set up a smooth exchange program with that University.
9. We are looking at some Universities in Japan and South Korea and in Central America. We are always looking to add more exchange programs.
10. We also have direct enrolled programs. What that means is with negotiation, a preferential tuition rate can be decided for you. So, it’s not Westfield’s rate, but it’s close to it. We have been very successful with those programs. Our newest program under that category is the Florence University of the Arts in Florence, Italy. It’s an institution about the same size as ours. They have many of the same majors as we do; they have a School of Business, they have a School of Journalism, they have a School of Art, they have a School of Fashion, they have a Culinary Arts School as well. So, it’s very easy for our students to attend that University and stay current with their major course requirements while adding something interesting, like a course on chocolate or a course on wine or something like that. Included in the cost for that program are two weekend excursions. Some of those excursions have been up to Venice or down to Rome or over to Capri or something like that. Those are included in part of the fee that you pay. It’s a very welcoming school. The language of instruction is English. Students are required to take one Italian course and depending on your ability with Italian, you can take different difficulty leveled courses. Most of our students start out with the 100 levels. But, if you are of Italian heritage and you may be used to your family speaking Italian at home, you could take the Italian courses at a higher level if you wanted. That’s a great program and it’s our most popular.
11. We also have a program in Dublin, Ireland. It is the Dublin School of Business. That is also a preferential rate that as you can imagine, our Business Management students take advantage of. It’s not limited to Business, though. It’s called Dublin School of Business but they also have a school or Art and Humanities. So, there are other courses available to students.
12. Another program we have is in Edge Hill, England. It’s up by Liverpool and Manchester, kind of the northwest portion of England. Obviously the language of instruction there is English. They have a Law Enforcement program, they have a Movement Science program, they have Education, English, and many of the same programs we have. Their campus looks strikingly like ours. It’s very green with lots of brick buildings so it’s very much like here. Their student body is the same size and it’s very easy to get down to London for a long weekend by fast train. But, you don’t have the daily distractions of living in London, you don’t have the higher cost of living, and you also don’t have the crime rates of the large city. So, it’d a great location for our students. It’s a direct enroll program.
13. On top of that, we have programs offered through providers. There is one in Cyprus and other programs all over the world. Many of the programs for Australia are offered through our providers. We have students studying in South America, in South Africa, in Ghana, all over. Those programs are available as well.
14. Then, the most attractive and fun courses are the short-term study abroad courses. They are developed and led by Westfield State University faculty in areas that they are passionate about. So, you lift up as a whole course and go to some location and use that location basically as your laboratory. We recently did a short-term course for Criminal Justice majors in Washington, DC. They were able to go to federal agencies and make some real connections at the FBI, at the Fire Arm and Tobacco, the Supreme Court, and so on. They went to the crime museum, which was pretty fascinating. They had a whole workshop on forensics. Those kinds of courses we are trying to offer more of where they’re major-specific so that you can get real exposure to real-life connections and networking and to take a dabble into your career. We also offer core courses through this program, like the Environmental Biology course in Costa Rica. We’ve been offering it through winter session but next year it’ll be offered through Spring Break. So, the class will last the entire semester but the trip during Spring Break will be a lot of the experiments, collecting specimens, and all of that. So, more and more courses are being offered like that where you take the class throughout the semester, so you’re not paying extra tuition and fees for the course because it’s part of your credits. You are only paying for the travel part, which we try to keep bare bones.
15. We are currently putting together a list of short-term courses and we are trying to get that printed before you leave for the summer. Some of the new courses that are offered this year include an International Economics course in China and the Nursing course in Guatemala where they have raise enough money to build four houses and wheelchairs and offer new water systems and they set up a walk-in health clinic while they are there. It’s really amazing work that they are doing and we hope to return there every year to continue with the relationship in that little town in Guatemala. A similar course is being offered every winter session in Nicaragua where they do a service project for the two weeks that they are there. The first week is doing the project while the second week is more of tourist-type things like surfing and horseback riding or zip lining. This past January was the fifth year there and the students actually built a latrine for the elementary school. Children had nowhere to use the bathroom so they would just go outside. Our students installed a water purification system for drinking water and then installed latrines. They actually dug the holes and built the whole thing. We go back every year because we are committed to the town. We don’t just swoop in over spring break, do our work, and then forget about it. We have a commitment to improving the community and helping them out with what they need.
16. I highly recommend these short-term courses. I call them a gateway drug because you go on one of those and then you have the bug and many students go back to Costa Rica and volunteer or end up going back anywhere after studying there for a period of time. So, if you start, you may want to do more.
17. Then, our office also does National Student Exchange. We send students every semester to universities in Hawaii, and in California, as you could imagine, most students want to go somewhere warm. Some other locations may include students going to a school that they applied to and considered going for a degree but opted to stay here in Massachusetts. So maybe now, they are going to experience that other school for a semester. Some students go where their family is located, some go to a historically black institution, some will go to another nursing or journalism school or whatever it might be. With all of those programs, you will be admitted to the school and you will pay their in-state rate. So, you’re attending as an out-of-state student but you pay in-state. Most of them are almost exactly the same cost as Westfield State and sometimes it is even cheaper than studying here. It does set off a little bit of the airfare.
18. All of these programs are vetted and approved by our International Programs Committee. All of those are available through searching our database. If you’re interested in a program not in this approved list, we can take a look at it. But, the committee is less likely to approve those because you already have so any approved ones to choose from.
19. We have been able to secure some scholarship money. I have been fighting for it for about six years, to try and get scholarship money. We understand and recognize that we have students with financial needs. We want the programs to be accessible for everyone. We don’t want financial need to be stopping someone from doing something that they would like to do. So, this year I have $8,000 that I can offer to students for scholarships and we will break that down and distribute it among many students. So, I will be contacting students who did a program in the fall and who are on a program this spring to use that $8,000 and we are hoping for more next year. We are very pleased about that.
a. Aaron Sylvia: I’m wondering if you have any courses that are specific to a Communication majors.
b. Cynthia Siegler: I would recommend Florence University of the Arts because they have a school of Journalism. Within that school are courses on journalism and communication and advertising and so forth. They have their own magazine that they produce so students work on that. It’s a good fit for sure.
I accept the resignation of Scott Seskevich as Class of 2017 President.
I move to appoint Maddie Spillers as President for the Class of 2017 for the remainder of the 2014-2015 academic year. Motion carries.
This Thursday, February 26 at 2:00 pm in Dever, there will be another Town Hall Style meeting with Interim President Dr. Preston. If you have time, please stop by. This is a great opportunity to ask Dr. Preston questions and get immediate answers. It will also be a unit opportunity. 
There are some events happening from the Alumni Office. 
a. On March 5, there will be a wine and canvas event at Clemenza’s from 6:00 pm to 9:00 pm and the tickets are $35.00
b. On March 28, there will be a holiday card making event for Veteran’s at the Soldier’s home in Holyoke.
c. There will be an event called Tunnel of Oppression happening in Scanlon Banquet Hall tonight, February 24 from 7:00 pm to 9:00 pm and tomorrow, February 25 from 8:00 pm to 10:00 pm and Thursday, February 26, from 8:00 pm to 10:00 pm. 
There has been talk about if we were going to be selling sweatshirts or anything SGA related, like we did last year with the Quarter zips. Exec talked and it would be a little difficult to get those orders in for clothing because of a design and sizing but would you guys be interested if we bought SGA water bottles or something like that? We still have to look into it but I wanted to ask before we did any research on it.
As much as I do not want to think about the end of the year banquet, it will be here in a few months. We do a free SGA t-shirt and we need designs so, if anyone wants to draw something up, give it to me or one of the Exec members and we will pick something soon.       
Items not listed on the agenda.
  
IV. BOARD OF TRUSTEES’ REPORT: Joshua Frank
A. Hope you all had a good weekend. I have just a few updates for you all.
1. I’m sure some of you saw President Preston’s email earlier, but in case you didn’t Charlie Baker’s 9C cuts went through and the State Universities were affected yet again. Westfield was required to return 1.5% of our FY15 stat appropriation. This translates into a $370,000 budget cut.
2. This is a big challenge for the University to overcome, however we are very prepared.  This Thursday, February 26 at the Town Hall meeting they will be able to answer questions about next year’s budget. I’m sure some of you are wondering about tuition and fees, and that would be the best place to bring any questions or concerns you have.
3. I am going to pass around a signup sheet for State House day. State House day is Wednesday, April 1. We leave campus around 8:30 am and return around 3:00 pm. at State House day you will be able to meet with State Representatives and lobby for State Universities. This is a great experience for everyone, and holds a lot of networking and professional opportunity. Also, lunch and transportation are provided.      
B. All University Committee: Jon Cubetus
1. On Friday, February 20, the All University Committee voted to approve the proposal set forth by the Academic Policies Committee. The proposal stated that reading day, May 5, will follow a Monday schedule. The recommendation was forwarded to the President’s office and we are awaiting Dr. Preston’s final say.  
C. Neighborhood Advisory Board: No Report

V. VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT-STUDENT LIFE: Joshua Clark 
A. Hello all, just a quick report today.
1. Make sure you take the snow removal survey. Air out your concerns about snow removal and enter your name/email address to win $25.00 in Owl Bucks’ As of 4:50 pm, there were 400 respondents. A lot of people have problems with snow removal, apparently.
2. Make sure you pay your room reservation deposit. The $200.00 deposit is due March 1. My meeting with Jon Conlogue from last Thursday got postponed so, I’m continuing to work on getting the deadline pushed back so that people have more time, but as of right now, the deposit is due March 1. If you pay your deposit today, you could have your name entered in four times to win free housing for Fall of 2015, so it’s worth it to pay it today.
3. Substance Advisory Committee met last Thursday, February 19. We discussed the medical marijuana policy, well more like lack thereof, as well as Narcan, which as some of you may know, has gone up from $7.00 per shot to around $75.00.   
4. The Student Affairs committee will be meeting on Friday, February 27 at 2:00 pm in the SGA Club room. I will be sitting for Student Conduct Appeals hearings, so thank you Ashley Deleon, who will be chairing Friday’s meeting. 
5. Can I see Tyler Hastings after the meeting?
A. Student Affairs Committee: No Report
B. Multicultural Committee: No Report
C. Food Services Committee: Megan Doerle
1. Tomorrow, February 25 is the Seafood Elite event. It is very close to selling out, I think there are only a few seats left.
2. In March, we have Student vs. Food on March 18 signups will start on March 16. It will be a burger challenge. Also, we will have an Ooh La La Creperie day March 24. It will have crepes and fillings and will be most likely served off the island, time to be determined. Lastly in March we will have a Korean lunch on March 25.       
3. In the next couple of weeks, the D.C. will be trying light roast coffee, so keep an eye out for that.
a. Evelyn Dina: Did the dinning commons get new bagels?
b. Megan Dorele: Yes, the bagels are now freshly delivered every single day. They are New York style bagels which is an upgrade from our old bagels, which were just frozen. 
4. Our next scheduled meeting is March 3 at 4:00 pm in the Tekoa Room. 
D. Health Committee: No Report
E. Parking Control Board: No Report
F. Student Athletic Advisory Board: No Report
G. Substance Advisory Committee: No Report
H. Community Relations/Fundraising Report: Justin Connolly
1. In the past week I have meet with both Pat Berube and Julia Nedry. I will be working with them on Health and Counseling awareness campaigns/events. So keep your eyes and ears open on any upcoming programs.
2. In addition the Community Fundraiser position will now be a contributor to the Student Affairs Newsletter. I just had my debut this week. We talked about the success of the blood drives, so keep a look out for that. 
a. Josh Clark: Speaking of the success of your blood drives, do you have the results of the last one? 
b. Justin Connolly: 136 presented, 123 collected, 23 first time donors. Overall though all three blood drives, we have saved 881 lives.
c. Morgan Suddeth: Will there be another blood drive this year?
d. Justin Connolly: Yes, there will be one in April.   

VI. VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT-ACADEMIC LIFE: Olivia Dumas
A. Academic Policies Committee: No Report
B. Curriculum Committee: No Report
C. Enrollment Management Committee: No Report
D. Campus Technology Committee: No Report
E. International Programs Committee: No Report
F. Library Advisory Committee: No Report
G. Writing Liaison: No Report

VII. VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT-PROGRAMMING: Daniel Chamberlain
A. Programming update: Daniel Chamberlain
1. I have a Spring Weekend update. 
a. Spring Weekend is going to be April 24 to April 26. We have booked a comedian for Friday night, her name is Alex McHale and she is extremely funny.
b. We are also working with Sodexo to plan a dinner for Friday night and the late night pancakes that we will have after brown bag bingo. 
c. Saturday during the day, we have a lot of activities planned for the green. Some of the things we have booked are a ledge jump, caricatures, henna tattoos, euro bungee, tye dye, smoothie station, a French fry food truck, fried dough truck. 
d. For the concert I don’t have much information for you right now because we are still in talks with our agent and are waiting for a confirmation from the act. I am expecting to hear back tonight or tomorrow morning, so hopefully I will be able to tell you the performer next week.
e. On Sunday there will be the Rugged Owl race. Were still working hard on all of these plans and I will keep SGA updated on any new changes.
f. In other news, Brown Bag Bingo is Friday, February 27 at 10:00 pm in Scanlon Banquet Hall. The Mr. Westfield contestants are hosting, so it is going to be a really fun night. 
i. Ryan Losco: Was the genre picked?
ii. Daniel Chamberlain: I am not saying even a genre right now because we have not secured an act yet. Although we have a pretty good idea, if it doesn’t end up working out, I don’t want people to have false information. I will wait until we have a solid act to announce anything definitely.
iii. Ryan Losco: Readdress. Are we basing that off the survey
iv. Daniel Chamberlain: Yes, of course.
2. Our next scheduled meeting is Wednesday, February 25 at 5:00 pm in the Owls nest.        

VIII. VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT-FINANCE: Matthew Carlin
A. There is one Finance Proposal tonight.  The Communication Club is requesting $500.00 for the annual Dinner event which is semi-formal and allows the students to build a community and share their many accomplishments. The dinner is about $20.00 a student which supplements a portion of their food costs. The communication Department actually offers part of their budget to supplement other costs of the event.
B. [bookmark: _GoBack]I move to allocate $500.00 to the Communication Department. Motion carries. 
C. Finance Report: No Report
D. Foundation Report: No Report

IX. SERETARY’S REPORT: Andrew Morin/Evelyn Dina
A. Executive Secretary Report: Andrew Morin
1. Cotillion Tickets are on sale now at westfield.ma.edu/tickets. As of 3:30 pm today, we had sold a total of 97 tickets and we expect that number to increase by the end of this week and the end of next week.
2. Good news, for you all is that the senator deadline is extended. You may still buy your ticket for half-price at any time. However, we are no longer reserving tickets. So, if the remaining tickets sell out online before you come down to buy your ticket, it’s too late and you won’t get a ticket. Please buy your tickets tomorrow. The sooner you all buy your tickets and reserve your table, the better.
3. To answer a question from last week regarding Lansdowne, there will be a shuttle leaving from Lansdowne at 6:45 pm the day of the event. Then, Students are expected to take the bus back to campus and a shuttle will bring them from Scanlon Hall to Lansdowne. This can be utilized by all Lansdowne residents, students who live off campus and closer to Lansdowne, or who ever. 
4. The Cotillion committee will be this Friday, February 27 at 5:00 pm to finalize some decoration planning.
a. Courtney Keddy: How late can someone come down to SGA to pick up their ticket?
b. Andrew Morin: 5:00 pm at the latest. Kim is here until 4:00 pm, so it’s better if you can get here before 4:00 pm so that Barb isn’t swamped.
c. Courtney Keddy: Readdress. One of my student teacher friends was wondering because she can’t get down here before 4:00 pm.
d. Andrew Morin: Have her either come down before 5:00 pm or have her e-mail me and I can set up a time to meet her down here in SGA aside from normal business hours and do it.
e. Victoria Landry: As far as the Lansdowne shuttle goes, are we going to be communicating that to students?
f. Andrew Morin: I am relying on mostly word-of-mouth from people in SGA and social networking. I am planning on sending out one more e-mail pushing ticket sales though, so I could include that as well.
5. We have two Senators of the week. Emily McKenelley for her unwavering support to her class council and Katherine Bennett who is a new member to the Class of 2016 council for her being helpful and consistent on council. Congratulations to both of you. 
B. Legislative Secretary Report: Evelyn Dina
1. Blue Key Award nominations are still being accepted until next Friday, March 6. We are accepting nominations electronically but we still have hard copies by the mailboxes.
2. I encourage everyone to spread the word about the award and to nominate someone who you believe has really accomplished a lot and impacted the campus community throughout this academic year. All nominations can be sent to either me or Barbara Hand.
3. Just a reminder that units are due before the last day of February, this Saturday the 28. There are four units due. Please send me attendance as well.   
   
X. PARLIAMENTARIAN REPORT: Sara Palis
A. Rules and Regulations Committee: Sara Palis
1. An amendment has been submitted to the Rules and Regulations committee, which has been signed by six senators and the sponsor, Jon Cubetus. The amendment, if passed, will be added to Article V, Section 2 of the Student Government Association constitution. The text reads as follows, “Shall not serve as a member of the general Legislature and Executive Council concurrently.” This amendment shall become Subsection J of Article V, Section 2. If it passed by two-thirds of the legislature tonight and three-fourth next week, the amendment shall take effect on the first meeting after which the results of the immediately succeeding election results may be ratified.
2. The Rules and Regulations committee has recommended its approval.
3. I move that the amendment pass through all stages on the written recommendation of the Rules and Regulations committee with a vote taken by hand.
4. I move to approve first amendment. Motion Carries.
5. An amendment has been submitted to the Rules and Regulations committee, which has been signed by five senators and the sponsor, Joshua Clark. The amendment, if passed, will be added to Article X, Section 1 of the Student Government Association constitution. The text reads as follows, “All amendments to the constitution and its bylaws must be presented to the Executive Council before presentation to the Legislative Council for informational purposes. The Executive Council may not, at that point, make any decision allowing or barring its presentation to the Legislature.”  This amendment shall become Subsection C of Article X, Section 1. If it passed by two-thirds of the legislature tonight and three-fourths next week, the amendment shall take effect immediately.
6. The Rules and Regulations Committee has recommended the rejection of this amendment.
7. I move that the amendment is rejected through all stages on the written recommendation of the Rules and Regulations Committee with a vote taken by hand.
8. I move to reject second amendment.  Motion Carries.
a. Joshua Clark: This was an immediate reaction to the last two amendments from a couple weeks ago. Previously, it was thought that we would bring those amendments to the floor of the legislature at the first meeting of the semester but common practice was to let the executive council see amendments first. I wrote the amendment but then we decided that it would make more sense for everyone to get a chance to read the amendments and talk to their constituents before voting and discussing the amendment
9. An amendment has been submitted to the Rules and Regulations Committee, which has been signed by five senators and the sponsor, Sara Palis. The amendment, if passed, will be added to Article X, Section 1 of the Student Government Association Constitution. The text reads as follows, “All amendments to the constitution and its bylaws must be presented to the Executive Council and Legislative Council for informational purposes. The proposed constitutional amendment must be submitted to both parties with five (5) business days of being presented to the Legislative Council and Executive Council after its referral by the Rules and Regulations Committee.”  This amendment shall become Subsection C of Article X, Section 1. If it passed by two-thirds of the legislature tonight and three-fourths next week, the amendment shall take effect immediately.
10. The Rules and Regulations Committee has recommended its approval.
11. I move that the amendment pass through all stages on the written recommendation of the Rules and Regulations Committee with a vote taken by hand vote.
12. I move to approve third amendment.  Motion carries.
a. Joshua Clark: You will notice that Sara sent these three documents to your e-mail. There has been a habit that we are trying to get into with receiving these documents to your e-mail so that we can make these kinds of discussions that Alex made a few weeks ago and do the real good constituent work that is necessary when making a decision here. So, thanks to Sara for sending this out.
b. Courtney Keddy: I’m not sure if it matters but on the top of this one it says fall 2014.
c. Andrew Dalesandro: In Josh’s amendment, it said that exec could not, at that point, make any decisions. Does that go for this as well? That language is not there.
d. Sara Palis: Yes, it does say for informational purposes only. There is no real reason why we left out the language regarding making any decisions but because it is sent out the whole legislature, we just figured that people would realize that it was just for informational purposes.
e. Victoria Landry: I’m getting confused. Could Andrew Dalesandro repeat that question maybe? Could exec actually bar amendments from being seen or not if this passes?
f. Sara Palis: No, you are voting on the amendment as it is written.
g. Rebecca DiVico: We have to vote. But if there was a motion to add that, we could talk about it.
h. Aaron Sylvia: I support this bill for sure but with the five business days, what if you don’t have an e-mail that can reach everyone? How would the entire legislature get it? If it was six days, you could present it at one meeting and then vote at the next.
i. Sara Palis: My reasoning for it because the five business days is mostly from a historical perspective. Rules & Regs typically meets on Tuesdays and I get all my business done on Wednesday. So I sent the amendments to Kim on Wednesday and then she sent them out. It’s not being sent out the day before. Everyone has enough notice.
j. Aaron Syliva: Readdress. For that, I understand how Rules & Regs functions, but I just think that for the whole legislature. I would like to amend it to six days so that it could be presented at the first meeting, and then vote at it the next time.
k. Rebecca DiVico: You cannot make a motion in a readdress.
l. Ryan Losco: Just going off Aarons Sylvia’s point, I am confused as to why you want six days as opposed to five. However, Sara Palis also put hard copies of the amendments in front of the mailboxes on Wednesday so you could access it that way as well as through e-mail. Everyone here has a WSU e-mail and because you’re on SGA, you should be checking it because that is part of being a student leader. So, I don’t think it needs to be amended. For the other concern, the language in Josh Clark’s amendment regarding exec was more of a safeguard than anything. Putting that clause in was just to say that if they saw it before everyone else, they weren’t allowed to make any decisions. But since everyone is seeing it, we see it as the same time as exec, we’re obviously going to make sure that they let us discuss and vote on it. They won’t be making any decisions on it before the legislature even sees it.
m. Courtney Keddy: I think what Aaron is trying to say is say that Jonathan Terlaga wants to make an amendment. If he doesn’t have everyone’s e-mail, he can’t send it out after a Tuesday meeting. So, he would like to have it six days ahead of time so you can bring it to a meeting, propose it, and then have it sent out.
n. Rebecca DiVico: Are you talking about an amendment to the constitution or an amendment to amendments that are sent out? If this does pass, just because we are getting e-mails, doesn’t mean this won’t happen here. It still will need to be passed by the legislature twice in a row. It’s just for informational purposes so that we don’t have a two hour discussion about what the amendment means because nobody knew it was coming. The purpose is so that everyone knows and can figure out their questions ahead of time rather than deciding on a whim.
o. Sara Palis: Before an amendment goes to senate, it has to go through Rules & Regs. So, like Rebecca DiVico said, when a proposed amendment gets sent to me, it goes through Rules & Regs and once we make a recommendation on it, I will then send it out to all of SGA. It is not the sponsor’s responsibility to send it to everyone on SGA.
p. Andrew Dalesandro: Before it is presented here, like it is today, it will be sent out to everyone, right? Five days before? And it will go out via e-mail?
q. Sara Palis: Correct.
r. Aaron Sylvia: I move to amend to have the amendment read “six business days” as opposed to “five business days.” Motion fails.
i. Joshua Clark: So, let me get this straight. So, you want to add six business days. I guess I have a couple of questions. Does this change the current process of making an amendment? I mean, basically, what this particular amendment does is it makes people with an amendment in mind present it to the Rules & Regs committee, the way anyone else would. Then, Rules & Regs approves or rejects it and then once that decision is made, then Sara or whoever the Parliamentarian is at the time would send the amendment out at least five business days before it got sent here. So, there is no new business part of it. There’s no talking about it in Senate before it goes to Rules & Regs. It’s just kind of unclear as to why there is a necessity for an extra day. If I have an amendment, I’m just going to give it to Rules & Regs just like I always would, they would discuss and vote it on just as they always would, and then just as they haven’t always done, they will send it to the legislature and the executive council, just for informational purposes, which is a new feature, new for 2015. Then, now that you have it in your e-mail, you can then talk about it with your constituents. You can go door-to-door and ask for constituents opinions. And then, when you come down here, when Sara gets up to the podium and presents it, you now have your questions from your constituents and express why some people may not agree and then move to change certain things. That’s already done because it was in your e-mail. That’s really the point of this whole thing. I think that adding a day is just kind of unnecessary. So, there’s that.
ii. Megan Dorele: I think what everyone is trying to say is that Rules & Regs sees amendments on a Tuesday and we decided what we want to do with it and then it gets sent out to the legislature. You still have five days to talk to anyone about them. You really don’t need that sixth day because you still have Wednesday, Thursday, Friday, Monday, and most of Tuesday.
iii. Matthew Carlin: I think your amendment does not serve the purpose you want it to. Your amendment just changes it to six days. You aren’t moving to have people send it here first. So, you saying that you want it presented in senate before we do that is not what your amendment is saying at all. If you want to do that, I highly recommend that you raise your hand and withdraw your motion and then reformat it. Also, all you are saying is that an amendment could be e-mailed out six days ahead of time. By the way, within six days doesn’t mean six days ahead of time. It can be anywhere up to six days prior.
iv. Andrew Morin: Just to kind of echo that. Kim Hosmer sends out the e-mail or Sara Palis sends out that e-mail and they have everyone on Senate’s e-mail. So, everyone will get it. If you don’t check your University e-mail, that’s your own problem. And we bring it here once already, we approve it with a 2/3 vote and then it has to go through again and get a ¾ vote approval. So, it would just be really confusing to introduce it at one senate meeting, not vote on it, bring it again and vote yes, and then bring it a third time and vote on it yet again. That’s three weeks of talking about the same exact thing. I think you have plenty of time between the two weeks that we have vote for it to talk to your constituents and having it sent out even before that is fine and it says at least five days. So, if you so wanted to do six days, and put them out on the table that week before, you are more than welcome to.
v. Aaron Sylvia: Just to clarify, I was not saying that you had to present it at the meeting previously. I’m just saying that if it is on a Tuesday, let’s say that Sara Palis got up early and did some work, I don’t think five days is enough. If it were six, you could still do five days, it could still work out like that, but with six you have a one-day extra push. I think we go against our own constitution in that sense.
vi. Evelyn Dina: I move to close the speakers list. Motion carries.
13. The Rules and Regulations Committee also reviewed two constitutions last week and voted to approve both the Hearthstone Club and the American Choral Directors Association constitutions pending changes. If anyone has interest in either of these clubs, please see me after the meeting.   
14. The next scheduled meeting is February 24 after SGA in the SGA conference room E020.    
	
XI. COMMUTER COUNCIL, CLASS AND HALL REPORTS: 
A. Commuter Council: No Report
B. Senior Class: Richard Darrach
1. Senior Sweatshirt sales are over, we sold about 125 of them so that was very successful.
2. Senior fest sales end March 6.
3. For the Mr. Westfield program we’re reaching out to about 80 local businesses, so, we’re excited to see how that goes.
4. Mr. Westfield contestants are hosting Brown Bag Bingo. Come by, if you donate $1.00 or more you can get an extra card.
5. Tonight, February 24 and Tomorrow, February 25 we’re hosting Senior Fest information tables. Tuesday, February 24 at 9:00 pm at Lansdowne, New Hall and Lammers and Wednesday, February 25 at 9:00 pm at the Apartment complex, and University Hall.
a. Josh Frank: Was there an e-mail sent out about these meetings? Because I didn’t get one.
b. Richard Darrach: Yes, there was one sent out.
c. Josh Frank: Readdress. My mom got my Senior Fest packet information like last week. I just thought you should know. I guess mail is kind of backed up from the weather.
d. Richard Darrach: I’m not sure why that would happen. We did send them out like early or mid-January. Just in case, we are doing a second mailing along with alumni relations. It will be an insert type thing. Some halls got an FAQ sheet and we will send that out too. So, hopefully that will help with the information.
e. Ariana Roche: Have you guys tested out the parent/guardian feature of parents buying the packets?
f. Richard Darrach: Yes, so we found out that parents were getting an error. We did fix that. Parents can now purchase the tickets without using a student account.
6. Our next scheduled meeting is Friday, February 27 at 4:00 pm in the SGA conference room E020.                  
C. Junior Class: No Report   
D. Sophomore Class: No Report
E. First Year Class: Maddie Creamer
1. The Class of 2018 held interviews yesterday, February 23 for our two open positions and filled both. 
2. I move to appoint Casey Hiltz as Representative to SGA for the Class of 2018 for the remainder of the 2014-2015 academic year. Motion carries.
3. Can I see all Hall Council Presidents after the meeting?
4. Our next scheduled meeting is Monday, March 2 at 5:00 pm in the SGA conference room E020.
F. Apartment Complex: No Report
G. Courtney Hall: Rebecca Kennedy
1. I am trying to create a Maintainers Appreciation Day event and I am looking for volunteers to help organize the event. You’ll be helping to create the menu, order of events, and help organize a gift to give to the maintainers. I will be passing around a signup sheet, so if you are interested, please write your name and email down.
a. Justin Connolly: Super idea.
b. Rebecca Kennedy: Thank you.
c. Josh Frank: Is this a campus wide event?
d. Rebecca Kennedy: I’m trying to make it so. I am doing a brunch. I think it will happen in University. But I also want to do a hall-specific portion of it as well where hall councils can go around and get signatures from residents on like an appreciation board and then that gets hung up on in each respective hall. 
e. Evelyn Dina: When would this brunch be?
f. Rebecca Kennedy: So far, we have it planned for April 17 from 8:00 am to 11:00 am in University Hall.
g. Richard Darrach: Great idea. This is a huge step forward in community building.
h. Rebecca Kennedy: Thank you.
i. Raymond Konde: So you are okay with other hall councils jumping on board with that?
j. Rebecca Kennedy: Absolutely. I’m trying to work with RHA on that too so that we can build communication and get everyone involved that way.
H. Davis Hall: No Report
I. Dickinson Hall: No Report
J. Lammers Hall: No Report
K. Lansdowne Hall: No Report
L. New Hall: No Report
M. Scanlon Hall: No Report
N. University Hall: No Report

XII. UNFIISHED BUSINESS:
.
       	
XIII. NEW BUSINESS: Justin Connolly moves to open new business. Motion Carries.
A. We have met with Amanda Seymore to discuss our progress with the #Save the Globe initiative.
B. We have and many students, Fac/Staff and Alumni approach us with ideas of what to replace it with. Although there were a lot of great ideas Interim President Preston wants a new globe to replace the one we had before.
C. The cost would be over $100,000.00 so we understand this won’t be done overnight. We will try to do all we can as students.
D. The Foundation has developed an account for donations. We have posted it on the schools page, as well as our initiatives page. So go online and like us.
E. Next week, we will be meeting with Fac/Staff and Administration to seek an interest in how they would like to help our efforts and we are hoping to set up another meeting with the students again this week as well.
F. Our next step is to establish an event calendar and continuing to gather support from our students, so if you or anyone you know is interested in helping, please come talk to us.
1. Evelyn Dina: When is the next meeting with students?
2. Justin Connolly: We are trying to make that next week.
3. Victoria Landry: Potentially next Wednesday, March 4 at 7:30 pm like last time.
4. Jon Cubetus: Is there a final number as to how much has been donated so far?
5. Victoria Landry: I’m not sure. The site just went live about four hours ago and I’m apparently going to get an email every time someone donates, but I haven’t received done yet to my knowledge. 
6. Matthew Carlin: I’m just wondering who, officially, is going to make this purchase?
7. Victoria Landry: That is not where we are at yet. At this point, we are just trying to get money built up into the globe fund. If anything, it would have to go through the President’s office, the Trustees, or procurement most likely. But, we do have faculty and staff whose family members would be willing to help in the building of the globe.
8. Josh Frank: Request of Information. It will be the Foundation because they have the account.
9. Matthew Carlin: Readdress. Because of that, I talked to the Foundation because they don’t have to go through Procurement. So, that cost will come down significantly because we don’t have to go through public contracting. So, if the committee wants or whatever you guys are doing, wants to get the development of maybe high school tech student or what not, you could cut the cost down nearly in half.
10. Victoria Landry: We have definitely talked about that. It is something that we want to involve the faculty and staffs family members on this campus that are willing to help. We would love to involve the community but this is a campus-wide initiative and we want to keep it on campus as much as possible. But, that’s a great idea. I think the President of the University would have the final say on that.
11. Ariana Roche: I would just suggest maybe making the next student meeting at a different time. If people can’t attend that day at that time, it gets hard.
G. Joshua Clark: I move to close New Business. Motion carries.

XIV. ANNOUNCEMENTS:
A. Matthew Carlin: May I see th Finance Committee after this, as well as anyone interested in joining? 
B. Joshua Clark: Student Affairs is meeting this Friday, February 27.
C. Josh Frank: Anyone interested in State House Day, please see me after this.
D. Evelyn Dina: Can Exec please have the volunteer signup sheet?
E. Andrew Morin: I just want to thank everyone that came out to see Into the Woods this weekend. MTG couldn’t function without SGA, so thank you guys.
F. Victoria Landry: Neighborhood Advisory Board is meeting next Monday, March 2 at 5:30 pm in Horace Mann.
G. Joshua Clark: Can we get a round of applause of the Musical Theatre Guild, specifically Andrew Morin and Connor Swan.?  
H. Courtney Keddy: 80 days until commencement.
I. ROLL CALL: Alex Doming, Ashley Deleon, Dana Hopf and Marisa Russo were absent.  Rose Feraro and Jessica Hanam were excused. 

II. ADJOURNMENT: Meeting adjourned at 6:52 pm.
